
Monday 2/7/2022 @ 1:15pm  
 
My Written testimony for SB0403 – Corporations and Associations – Annual Reports Fees for 
Electronic Filings. I’m in favor to remove the $300.00 annual cost. 
 
HB409: The fee of $300 per year is way too high and poses a burden on business who are 
already struggling to make ends meet. This fee should be discontinued and if not changed to a 
zero balance, should at least be a flat fee of $50.00 per year. 
 
Thank you, 
Joanna M. Lewis 
info@newbeginningspp.com 
alt. teamlewisllc@gmail.com 
240-595-4558 
 


